
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF JANUARY 11, 2021 

 

The Governing Body of the City of Hoxie, Kansas, met in regular session on Monday, January 11, 2021, at 
6:00 p.m. at the City Office.  Present were: 
 
     Darrick Zerr, Mayor 
     Jim Erwin, Street Commissioner 
     Janet Bainter, City Clerk 
     Fred Washburn, City Superintendent 
     Brenton Boese, Chief of Police 
     Ken Eland, City Attorney 
      
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Darrick Zerr at 6:00 p.m.    
 
Minutes 
The minutes of the regular meeting of December 7, 2020 were read and approved on a motion made by 
Mayor Zerr and seconded by Commissioner Erwin.  Motion carried 2-0. 
Warrants 
The warrants and overtime for the month of December were reviewed, approved, and signed by the 
Commissioners. 
CDBG-CV Grant 
CDBG-CV Grant Drawdown #6 was presented.  Mayor Zerr made a motion to approve CDBG-CV DD #6 in 
the amount of $7,191.41.  Erwin seconded the motion.  Motion carried 2-0. 
Hoxie Housing Authority 
A request by the Hoxie Housing Authority board to put the Housing Authority director on the City’s 
insurance was discussed.  A single policy for the director would be added to the City’s insurance and the 
Housing Authority would reimburse the City for the premium.  Erwin made a motion to allow the 
director to be added to the City’s Blue Cross and Blue Shield policy provided she is eligible.  Mayor Zerr 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried 2-0.   
Hoxie Elks Lodge grant 
The Commissioners agreed to write a grant to Greater Northwest Kansas Community Foundation for 
flooring at the Hoxie Elks Lodge.   
Police training 
Chief Boese asked permission to attend training in Mulvane, KS in March.  Boese indicated that he would 
receive 20 continuing education hours for the training.  Cost of the training is $200.00 plus $98.00 per 
night for 4 nights. Zerr made a motion to allow Boese to attend the training.  Erwin seconded the 
motion.  Motion carried 2-0. 
2-wheel drive pickup 
Washburn informed the Commissioners that the City has a 1993 2-wheel drive pickup that is no longer 
needed.  He will check to see what it is worth and sell it.   
Water school 
Washburn also informed the Commissioners that he would be attending water school in Hill City on 
January 12th, along with Justin Armknecht and Derek Vaughn. 
Storm Siren in Sunrise Addition 
Discussion was held on putting up a storm siren in the Sunrise Addition.  Washburn will get bids. 
Adjournment 
With no further business, Mayor Zerr made a motion to adjourn.  Erwin seconded the motion.  Motion 
carried 2-0. 
 
Janet Bainter,      _______________________________________ 
City Clerk      Darrick Zerr, Mayor 
  
       _______________________________________ 
       Jim Erwin, Street Commissioner 
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